
UK SAFETY ALERT
DEFECTIVE DEFIBRILLATOR 

Display Until 

18.01.19

DETAILS OF THE INCIDENT

During a routine check of a Defibrillator unit it was 
found that the main battery pack and the small 9v 
battery, which powers the indicator lights, were dead.

The unit’s green active status light was NOT flashing, 
instead indicating a red light showing the unit was not 
operational.

Although monthly checks were carried out, during the 
time between the checks the unit was not working 
and, if required in a life saving emergency situation, 
the unit would have failed.

KEY FINDINGS

• The main battery pack had a limited life span, 
which was not checked or recorded when it was 
installed.

• The small 9v battery was a zinc type and the wrong 
type for the unit. This should have been a lithium 
battery.

• Personnel who are trained how to use the 
defibrillator were not  trained to correctly check 
the unit using the defib self diagnostic feature.

• No records were being kept for checking the unit.

• Spare replacement batteries were not available.

HOW COULD THIS HAVE BEEN AVOIDED?

KEY REVIEW POINTS

• Ensure personnel are properly trained to check 
defibrillators correctly, information for this is 
found in the instruction manual.

• Records of inspections of each unit should be 
maintained.

• Defibrillators should be included in a weekly 
inspection regime.

• Correct batteries must be used including 
replacement spare batteries when required.
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